
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
File: 2847.00 

November 27, 2013 
 
Mr. Rob Beleutz, AScT, EP (CEA) 
Environmental, Health and Safety Manager 
Graymont Western Canada Inc. 
#200 - 10991 Shellbridge Way 
Richmond, BC  V6X 3C6 
 
Dear Mr. Beleutz: 
 
Re: Addition of Dust Collection System to Primary Crusher– Notice of Alteration 
 

Thank you for your Notice of Alteration (NoA) dated November 6, 2013 in which you 
proposed to install three baghouses and three collection tote bins at your Graymont Western 
Canada Inc. facility located in Faulkner, Manitoba.  We understand that this installation will 
allow Graymont to control and mitigate fugitive dust emission at the primary limestone crushing 
plant.   
 

Upon review of your alteration request, I have concluded that the environmental effects of 
the proposed alteration will be insignificant, and, therefore, in accordance with Section 14(2) of 
The Environment Act you are hereby authorized to carry out the proposed alteration as described in 
the November 6, 2013 Notice of Alteration. 
 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Mr. Eshetu Beshada of this 
office at (204) 945-7023. 

 
Yours truly, 

 
       “Originally signed by” 

 
Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 
Director 
Environmental Approvals Branch 

 
 

c: Don Labossiere, Director, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 
 Donna Smiley, Provincial Manager, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 
 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 
www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 


